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GHRA – Meeting

Date : 

15th May 2010.   5.10pm Start (Finish 6.20pm)

Venue :
Village Hall
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Minutes

John Poulten – Chairman

Paul Withams - Secretary
Denys and Lindi Strich - Treasurer

John Poulten welcomed everyone and explained the later time of starting allowed for a social event to be held immediately after the meeting.

Item 1 - Apologies for absence

Judith & Brian Little, Linda O'Reilly, Lorna Hutley, Roger & Margaret Frere, Ingrid Harding, David & Sue Masters, Sgt Pete Gerrard

Item 2 - Mins from the meeting of March 13th were approved.

Item 3 - Matters arising from the last meeting :

Speeding in Little Clacton Road.  

Alan Large advised that a meeting was held at Little Clacton Rd to review the number of cars speeding and consider the options available to address.

It was decided that:- The only option available was to create a series of traffic calming chicanes (where the right of way changes from each side of the carriage way as the road progresses.)

Funding for such a scheme would be provided from a successful bid to the Essex CC  TDC design (etc) team.  Applications from this area of Tendring can be made later in the year.

Caravan in Pork Lane

A court warrant has been issued (with bail) for the Caravan's removal – still waiting for resolution.

No Cold Calling zone :

Paul Teague of Clacton Police is in the process of clarifying matters with Trading Standards before coming to a GHRA meeting to discuss.

Item 4 - PCSO report : 

PCSOs Michelle Brassy and Brian Petley provided a summary of activity since the last report : -

· 16th April - motorbike stolen from Larkswood, Kirby Rd.  Vehicle found abandoned in St Osyths Rd West within 20 mins.  Forensic examination of helmet and bike proved positive and suspect arrested.

· 5th May - Suspicious males were reported selling Tea towels / dusters etc door to door - Police attended however sellers had left.  

· 8th May - Youths seen moving black rubbish bags from the pavement into the road.  The youths were located and advice was given.

· 12th May - 3 Caravans and a Transit van parked on the bank at Holland Marshes.  Person stated they were stopping overnight en-route to Brighton.  Vehicles had moved on by midday of 13th.

· 14th May - 4 Caravans and dogs parked at Holland Marshes.  They state they will be moving on in a week.

It was suggested that residents look out for registration numbers : BK02WFP, NA54YUF and NC52FVZ and be aware of door to door calling with offers of cheap work (typically repairs to drives, block paving. Tree felling.). 

The best mantra is that "If it's too good to be true, it probably is ! "

Anything suspicious should be reported to the PCSO on 07850 631017 or if urgent, dial 999

· Four notices were issued in Great Holland relating to parking on pavements.  None have re-offended.  

· Speed gun will be deployed within the village the week of 18th May.

· Two Garden Shed break-ins recently took place in Kirby - Ensure sheds are locked to avoid the theft of Garden Equipment or other tools which could be used to gain entry to your house. 

· A Farm Watch scheme is being established - this will aim to keep the Farming Community aware of suspicious activity taking place within the area. 

Item 5 – 58 Bed Dementia home:

Planning permission for the home on the old gas site south of Kirby Bridge was granted on appeal some time back and required work to be undertaken to widen the pavement by 2 metres on the road under Kirby bridge prior to commencing work on the development.

The contractor (Hanningfield Estates) has sought to change the planning condition and wishes to address the road works at the point the first resident moves in (ie once he has received income for the development.)

The proposal to extend the pavement to 2 metres and change the traffic flow to single file was accepted by Essex CC as think met their pedestrian safety requirements.  Neither Essex Highways, nor TDC have any record of the abortive 'experiment' trialled in the 1990's.

A lengthy discussion took place, however it was agreed by the meeting that :

· The opportunity to halt the development of the site was passed (now planning permission has been granted).

· John Poulten's suggestion of using pedestrian lights to stop traffic and utilise the entire road area under the bridge to allow crossing, would be a better solution.  This would allow normal flow during the majority of times.

The Mayor (Cllr Robert Bucke) agreed to approach County Cllr Robert Chambers re concerns that Police Operations would be hindered by the road scheme.

An approach will also be made to The Gazette to find a record of the 1990's scheme TDC and Essex Highways have lost.

Item 6 - Treasurers report 
The audited accounts confirmed a GHRA bank balance was £1,730.  

Denys Strich illustrated the percentage of membership within each road (see chart below which also appears on the web-site in colour).

John reiterated his desire for wider membership to create even greater community support within the village. 

Alan Large re-enforced the need for a healthy account and strong GHRA membership within the village, in the event of needing support and a fighting fund for unwelcome development.

The 2009 Christmas card sales made £117 profit.

Item 7 - 2010 Christmas Card competition.

The competition has now closed - with an adult and child winner being chosen.

The pictures are being processed before proceeding with the print run.  Adult cards will be similar in style to last year : with the child cards being of a small, square design.

It was agreed that a similar quantity would be produced to that of the first year (2,500 adult and 500 child.) Cards will be sold at the Village Fete and promoted in Village voice and www.greatholland.com

Item 8 - TDC advert for land for travellers

John advised that the outcome was awaited from the request by TDC for people to volunteer the sale of land that could be dedicated to the use of Travellers.

Any offer of sale would still be subject to planning permission, prior to being converted into a permanent pitch for Travellers.

Item 9 - Parish Plan.

John reminded members that Schedule 7 of the published Parish Plan document listed the type of activity the residents had previously stated they were keen to see addressed.

John advised that the GHRA Committee would be mindful of this schedule when discussing matters and invited anyone interested in sponsoring an item to get in touch.

Item 10 – AOB

· Paul Withams had received a letter from Mrs Knowles suggesting that the use of the footpath opposite Rectory road would be much safer if a pavement were installed at the join with Main Road.  

Action : The Mayor (Robert Bucke) and Alan Large both agreed to look into the suggestion.

· Paul Withams read out an email, reassuring residents that there were no plans to remove the No. 9 Bus service (Great Holland to Walton). This had arisen from a concern raised at a prior GHRA meeting that the service may have been at risk. 

The contract to run the bus route is due to be renewed in September, however the council had no reason to believe it would not be continued.

· The mayor advised that this years Civic Service would be held at All Saints Church, Great Holland on 12th Sept.  He welcomed residents to place the date in their diary and looked forward to seeing them at the service.




